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      SCARS
South Canadian Amateur Radio

Society

March 10, 2007
The March meeting was called to order by President Bill Lockett (KD5DOB) with 46 members and guests attending.  The meeting minutes were read by Secretary Adam Krech (WX4CHR) with one minor correction to what was read by Peter Laws (N5UWY) with the minutes being approved after.  Treasurer Jeff Wyke (KT5OK) gave the treasurer’s report of $5208.03 after paying the phone bill for the phone patch on the VHF repeater.

REPEATER REPORT: John Sauer (KD5JSD) reported that the VHF negative offset machine was down as of 10 minute before the meeting.  

CORA REPORT: Ken Brown (N5KUK) reported that there would be a meeting today in Oklahoma City.

VE TEAM: Jim Copeland (AD5WJ) reported that the 0/23/2007 special test / upgrade session resulted in 14 Generals and 4 new Technician operators.  On the 03/08/2007, it was reported that 11 people showed for the test session with 1 new technician and 8 upgrades.  For the year, there have been 59 candidates with 11 new licensed and 29 upgrades.  Jim also took time to review the current club roster and encouraged current techs to upgrade as soon as possible.  Good job, VE Team on such a great success so early in the year!

NET REPORTS: The NICU net on 147.060 (Monday at 8:00 PM) and N5HZX net on 28.445 USB (Wednesday at 8:00 PM) both reported good participation.  The ARES net on 147.060 at 8:00 PM on this past Tuesday was also held with encouragement from Adam Krech (WX4CHR) for all hams to participate in simplex which went fairly well.  

New / Used Equipment: Mike Andrews (W5EGO) reported that he purchased a new computer / radio program from rfspace.com for receiving.  Hal Guyer (NX5A) showed that visiting garage sales are worth it sometimes by purchasing an unopened 500 watt power inverter for $4.00.  Bill Baker (WG5T) reported that he purchased from LDG an internal Automatic Tuner for his TenTec Jupiter Radio which was more than $4.00!!!
TECH REPORT: The February SCARS meeting gave a task to the Technical Committee to look into and investigate the current repeaters and see what SCARS has and possibly what might be causing the repeater problems.  Peter Laws (N5UWY) gave an excellent report via a slide show with many pictures of the repeaters and their locations.  The VHF and UHF Repeaters are located on East Alameda and 72nd Avenue and the negative VHF machine that appears to be giving us problems is located on top of the OU stadium on the press box.  For those that are not aware, the VHF (+) machine on Alameda is located on a 300 foot county tower and is approximately 280 feet in the air.  The UHF machine is also located on the same tower around 150 feet in the air.  The VHF (-) machine at OU is around 176 feet in the air.  So, height has definitely not been the problem.  However, upon looking at all three machines, it was determined that the current VHF system could be removed and refurbished and used as a back-up repeater.  It was already allocated that the Technical Committee be authorized to spend up to $3000.00 for a new repeater and to allow the current set-up that we have to be replaced.  Jack Springer (K5JVS) motioned for an additional $1000.00 to total $4000.00 for the Technical Committee but withdrew his motion after discussion that $3000.00 would be more than enough for now to buy a new repeater and have all the same functions that we currently have.  The Technical Committee did a wonderful job on preparing and presenting this report and was applauded for such a wonderful job they did.  Great job, guys! 

  OLD BUSINESS: Bill Lockett (KD5DOB) discussed 89’r Day on April 21, 2007 in Norman.  It is possible that we will be set-up in Andrews Park or at the Historical House.  There was also a rumor that SCARS might be in charge of communications during the 89’r Day parade.  
NEW BUSINESS: Vice President Don Graham (WA5TAW) showed the Salvation Army Newsletter to the group and discussed a couple of bills in the state legislator that ham radio operators need to support.  You can visit www.lsb.state.ok.us for more information.  It was also requested that Adam Krech (WX4CHR) look into possibly posting a link to the Salvation Army Newsletter if it was possible.  

Bill Lockett (KD5DOB) also brought up the scheduling conflict at Fire Station #7 through the month of May and that alternate meeting locations for meetings and other events would be announced.  It was also brought to the attention that those who possess a key to fire station #7 only use that key for the purpose you were given that key, such as testing.  He also reminded us that we are volunteers and called by the city to assist and that we have to wait until we are called upon.  The only individual(s) to authorize the activation of the EOC is David Grizzle (KD5ZLG) or the fire chiefs of Norman.  

David Grizzle (KD5ZLG) brought up new information about those that are CERT members and the trailer sitting in Oklahoma City waiting to figure out how Norman will get their trailer and use it.  
TECH PROGRAM: Gary Skaggs (WB5ULK) gave an excellent program on Ham Radio Deluxe (HRD) with use of a rigblaster to connect a computer to your radio for your computer to operate the radio.  He also was able to provide a list of radios that are capable of being used by HRD, which are many more than you probably think.  Great program, Gary!  

Lastly, David Grizzle (KD5ZLG) brought up legislation being supported by the OEM in regards to a tax credit for volunteers with emergency management. 

The meeting was finally closed with a final applause to the Technical Committee for such a fine job they did.  

73 de WX4CHR

-Adam

